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still face significant and sometimes devastating complications such as severe pain, stroke, acute 

chest syndrome, and kidney disease which can be debilitating and, in some cases, leads to 

premature death. 

 

Since the initial authorization of the Sickle Cell Disease Treatment Demonstration Program 

(SCDTDP), the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) has provided resources 

for education and training of clinicians to improve access to quality care for patients living with 

SCD and sickle cell trait.  This program addresses an important recommendation of Strategy D in 

the National Academies of Science, Engineering, and Medicine report,  Addressing Sickle Cell 

Disease: A Strategic Plan and Blueprint for Action: To increase the number of qualified health 

professionals providing SCD care. 

 

The federal government’s support has been critical to aiding children and adults living with SCD. 

Despite this investment, there are still not enough knowledgeable providers to treat this 

complicated patient population. H.R. 3884 will reauthorize the HRSA demonstration program 

through fiscal year (FY) 2028 and will allow the agency to build upon its efforts and investments 

to date. The SCDTDP is a grant program that (1) increases the number of clinicians 

knowledgeable about SCD care; (2) improves the quality of care provided to individuals with SCD; 

(3) improves care coordination with other providers; and (4) develops best practices for 

coordination of services during the pediatric to adult care transition. This regional grant program 

advances these goals by building the provider workforce with mentoring, education, and training.  

 

https://www.nationalacademies.org/our-work/addressing-sickle-cell-disease-a-strategic-plan-and-blueprint-for-action
https://www.nationalacademies.org/our-work/addressing-sickle-cell-disease-a-strategic-plan-and-blueprint-for-action


The TDP covers the entire country and utilizes a regional hub and spoke model of care.  The 

demonstration sites work with local community-based organizations (CBOs), which were funded 

in FY 2021 through the Sickle Cell Disease Newborn Screening Follow-up Program. The regional 

aspect of the grant program has been particularly successful in this current funding cycle in 

promoting collaboration amongst grantees to extend the geographic reach in order to serve 

greater numbers of patients, including those who live some distance from more experienced 

academic centers.  

 

Progress in SCD can be accelerated with continued support as outlined in this legislation but also 

through engagement with non-governmental organizations. The American Society of Hematology 

(ASH) has supported multifaceted SCD efforts including, convening multidisciplinary partners and 

collaborators, promoting access to high quality care, global issues, policy, research, and 

leveraging data to accom



 

Again, I urge you to reauthorize this program before the start of FY 2024 when the current 

authorization expires to ensure its continuity. However, the SCDTDP is just one component of 

improving SCD care. Congress also has invested in the Centers for Disease Control and 

Preventions’ (CDC) SCD Data Collection program, which awards grants to states, academic 

institutions, and non-profit organizations to gather information on the prevalence of SCD and 
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